
Troop 301
StJames, NY

December 6, 2014

Gov. Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
P.O. Box 11829
Columbia, SC 29211

Dear Governor Haley,

The Scoutmaster, Uniformed Leaders and Committee Members of Troop 301 take great pride in
announcing that upon completion of the necessary requirements, the following scout has been found
worthy of the prestigious rank of Eagle Scout:

Harrison Stephen Donahue

Harrison, a student at the University of South Carolina, has earned this by independently conceiving of,
gaining approval for, fundraising, managing, and [mally completing his project for his community. In
honor of his achievement,
Troop 301 has scheduled an "Eagle Court of Honor" on Saturday, January 10,2015 at 11:00 am, at:

St. James Lutheran Church
230 2ndAvenue (comer of Woodlawn Avenue)
St. James, New York

You are cordially invited to attend, but if you are unable to do so, we respectfully request a letter or
certificate acknowledging our Eagle Scouts' achievements (see below for RSVP). All correspondence
will be presented in binders to each individual Eagle Scout at the ceremony.

On behalf of Troop 301, I thank you in advance for your kind consideration of this letter and for taking
the time to recognize all of our scouts on this very auspicious occasion.

Please RSVP with number attending to (email) or (phone), on or before January 2, 2015. Documentsfor
the Scouts should be sent to:

Carolyn Beirne
29 High Woods Ct.
St. James, New York 11780
631-291-1146 Email: Carolyn.beirne@gmail.co

http://www.t301.org


